These are the minutes from the January 25, 2011 meeting of the Hanover Board of Health. Present were Mr.
John Dougherty — Chair, Mr. Walter Moran — Board Member, Mrs. Lynn White — Board Member, Mr.
Anthony Marino —Health Agent and Ms. Donna Tramontana — Administrative Assistant.

Having a quorum, Mr. Dougherty called the meeting to order at 6:01 p.m.

Mrs. White noted of a correspondence before the board regarding emergency preparedness for the disabled. Mr.
Marino advised that; the Fire Dept., Police Dept. and he are working closely with Cardinal Cushing to be prepared
for future emergencies. Mr. Dougherty feels that the fire and police department should notify the Health Office
when emergencies arise regarding housing issues.

6:15 Appointment — Pittaya Udompruke —Siam Cuisine - Was not available to attend tonight’s meeting. Mrs.
Funder stopped by the restaurant to speak with Ms. Udompruke regarding her sister taking the ServSafe Certification
course and that deadlines that were set to complete the course and have since passed. Ms. Udompruke assured Mrs.
Funder that the class would be taken soon.

New Business:
1. Mr. Moran moved to approve the January 11, 2011 minutes as written, Mr. Dougherty second, so voted.

The Annual State of the Town dinner is Feb. 3™ and all three Board members will attend.

Mr. Moran moved to approve the tie in for the maintenance building and concession stand at Hanover High School
on Cedar Street, into the new 20,000 tank, to be used as a tight tank until the new High School is brought on line,
Mrs. White second, so voted unanimously.

2. Mrs. White moved the Board accept the proposed fee submission pursuant to article 36, as stated and written, for
the 2011 Annual Town Meeting, Mr. Moran second, so voted unanimously.

Mrs. White moved to allow a dewatered percolation at lot 91, map 43 Lincoln Lane, as requested by Robert
Crawford on behalf of Joseph Cuddahy, Mr. Moran second, so voted unanimously.

Mrs. White will continue work on healthy menu choices at Hanover restaurants by contacting a nutritionist.

The Board would like to request that Five Guys Burgers and Fries put peanut advisory signage on their front door,
whereas they cook in peanut oil and have roasted peanuts in boxes on the counter.

Mr. Marino gave his update:

e He advised the Board that the site of a former gas station on the corner of Old Washington and Washington
Street is being watched closely for soil contamination. There is a higher level of concern because of its close
proximity to the towns drinking wells. Mr. Marino will obtain copies of quarterly water test reports from
Victor Diniak.

e He will pursue compliance with 897 Washington Street in the spring.

Plans:
None

Permits and Licenses signed

Mrs. White moved to adjourn, Mr. Moran second, so voted unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 7:28 p.m.



